
33. N. Calhoun Street Cistern
Town Council Regular Meeting

August 8th, 2023





• The Town agreed to let Fauquier County lease the old Visitors 
Center building located at 33 N. Calhoun Street. The County is 
requesting to remove the cistern located in front of the building 
to allow for modified ADA access.

• The cistern is a non-contributing structure formerly associated 
with the neighboring Brentmoor property.

• Town Staff will be working with the applicant to review 
preliminary plans and determine the next best steps.

• Should the applicant move forward with the request to remove 
the cistern, a Demolition Permit will be required for Town 
Council review and approval in the form of a Resolution. 
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